

PEWS NEWS

Committed to God – through worship, prayer and scripture

Committed to Community – within our congregations and reaching out

Committed to Growth – in discipleship, service and numbers

One inclusive and extensive
Church family
Gathering in
Three meeting places
Around the Woottons
Near to King's Lynn

15th of July 2018 2 Samuel 6.1-5, 12b-19

7th Sunday after Trinity Psalm 24

Ephesians 1.3-14 Mark 6.14-29

8.30am Holy Communion St Mary's Church 10.00am Holy Communion St Mary's Church 10.00am Breakfast at 10 St Mary's Church 3.00pm Holy Baptism St Mary's Church

22nd of July 2018 Song of Solomon 3.1-4

8th Sunday after Trinity Psalm 42. 1-10

2 Corinthians 5.14-17 John 20.1-2,11-18

8.30am Holy Communion All Saints Church 10.00am Holy Communion All Saints Church 3.00pm Holy Baptism All Saints Church

The Collect for the Seventh Sunday after Trinity

Generous God, you give us gifts and make them grow: though our faith is small as mustard seed, make it grow to your glory and the flourishing of your kingdom; through Jesus Christ our Lord. **Amen**

WELCOME - If you are visiting us for the first time we hope you enjoy your time with us. If you would like to find out more about any aspect of church life or what we do please ask one of the clergy or churchwardens or visit our website www.churchinthewoottons.net and please take this newsletter home with you.

THIS WEEK		
Monday 16th July	10.00am	Women's Homegroup
	11.00am	Monday Church at All Saints Church
	11.00am	Gathered Holy Communion
	2.30pm	Lisbon Court Holy Communion
Tuesday 17 th	9.00am	3 rd TuesDAY meeting
	3-6.00pm	King's Lynn Men's Shed
Marker and Acth	7.00pm	Woottons Community Choir at SW Junior School
Wednesday 18 th	7.00pm	Wednesday Church at St. Mary's Church
Thursday 19 th	8.45am-12 7.00pm	Drop-in at St. Mary's Church Music Practice St Mary's
Friday 20 th	7.00pm	Nakwero supper party at 46 Castle Rising Road, South
1 Huay 20		Wootton
Saturday 21st	1.00pm	Wedding of Paul Ridgewell and Helen Coombs at
		All Saints Church
Sunday 22 nd	3.00pm	Holy Baptism of George Alexander and Amelia Rose at All Saints Church
		All Gairles Gridich
FURTHER AHEAD		
Monday 23 rd July	10.00am	Women's Homegroup
	10.30am	Wyndham House Holy Communion
	11.00am	Monday Church at All Saints Church
T and I OAth	2.30pm	Lower Farm Holy Communion
Tuesday 24 th	9.30am	South Wootton Infants School Visiting St Mary's Church
Thursday 20th	3-6.00pm	King's Lynn Men's Shed
Thursday 26 th	8.45am-12	Drop-in at St. Mary's Church
Sunday 29 th	3.00pm	Holy Baptism of Noah Lawrence at St Mary's Church

RECTORY OFFICE – W/C 16th July Laura will be in the Rectory on Monday and Wednesday 10 – 1pm and Thursday 10.30am -1.30pm

WOOTTONS COMMUNITY CHOIR - Tuesday the 17th of July is the last session for the summer and will start again in September.

NAKWERO SUPPER PARTY 20 JULY - This year's party in aid of the Norfolk Vocational Institute in Uganda will be held on Friday 20th July at Sue and Ian Neil's home, 46 Castle Rising Road, South Wootton, starting at 7.00pm. Please bring your own drinks. **There will be a limit of 50 tickets, which are available now price £10 from Tony Kendall (631539) or Sue Neil (673970).** You are advised to book as soon as you can.

CAP SPONSORED WALK - CAP are running a sponsored walk at Sandringham Estate on Saturday 21st of July. Registration opens at 10am meeting at the CAP tents by the play area. The short walk starts at 10.30am and the distance walk at 11am. For a sponsorship pack or more information please contact your Church CAP Rep or Emily on 07495017364

VOLUNTEERING WITH THE CHAPLAINCY - at the Queen Elizabeth Hospital, could you spare some time one Sunday a month to help the Chaplaincy at QEH? Often people who come into hospital are church members or have some sort of faith. For these people, coming to our Chapel service on a Sunday morning offers a bit of normality in an unfamiliar place, or a chance to explore ideas of faith. But we need volunteers to help us collect patients from the wards, bring them to the service and return them back to the wards afterwards. We would only ask you to contribute two hours (10am to 12 noon) one Sunday a month, so we wouldn't take you away from your fellowship too much. You would need to be able to push a wheelchair, but no other skills are necessary as full training will be given. For more information, contact Revd Stella Green, Lead Chaplain, Queen Elizabeth Hospital, Kings Lynn Tel: 01553 613441Email: stella.green@qehkl.nhs.uk

KING'S LYNN WINTER NIGHT SHELTER – The night shelter was set up and operated by King's Lynn Churches Together. It ran very successfully last winter offering accommodation and food for many homeless people. The Purfleet Trust are moving their operation to what used to be the Red Cross centre on Austin Field. This means that their old building - 5 St. Anne's Fort - will be available for the night shelter next winter. Next winter the night shelter will be open every night of the week from the beginning of November through until the end of March. Increasing from 2 to 7 nights a week means that the night shelter will need to recruit many more volunteers in addition to the 43 who are already committed to help again. If you might be interested in volunteering at the night shelter, please speak in the first instance to James.

NEW ARCHDEACON OF LYNN – The next Archdeacon of Lynn is to be the Revd. Canon Ian Bentley who is currently Interim Priest in Charge of St. Peter Mancroft, Norwich. Ian will be installed at Norwich Cathedral on Sunday 9th September at 3.30pm. If you would like to attend this service, please let us know at the Rectory Office by Friday 24th August.

THE REVD. DAN TANSEY PRIEST – Dan has completed his first year of his curacy with us in The Church in the Woottons and he has now been ordained for the second time! This time last year he was ordained deacon at Norwich Cathedral and he is here to be an ordained priest. Dan continues as Curate with us for a further three years but now he is able to conduct every part of a service of Holy Communion and pronounce the absolution (forgiveness of sins) and blessing in the same way that James, Linda and Richard are able too. We offer Dan our congratulations on successfully reaching this very significant stage of his ministry.

THANK YOU – Thank you to the many people who went along to the Cathedral to support Dan as he was ordained priest. By the way, the preacher at the Ordination Service was the Revd. Canon Ian Bentley – shortly to become our new Archdeacon. Didn't we have a wonderful weekend?

CLOSING FOR SUMMER – As usual several things will be closing down in late July until September. The last dates will be as follows:

Monday Church – Monday 23rd July

Woottons Community Choir – Tuesday 17th July Wednesday Church – Wednesday 18th July

Choir/Music Practice – Thursday 19th July

THE COLLECTION ON THE 29^{TH} - will be for the Church Army and for James Hawksworth's work in King's Lynn.

PLEASE PRAY FOR: -

- Daphne Petts, Andrew Fielding, Cathy Fielding, Margaret Murray, Jack Thorne, Pat Bowles, Katie Nash, Audrey Steven, Chris Symes, Hollie Sherring, Derek Beck, Mary Beck, Ron Butcher, Karen Tripp, Susan Taylor, Max Colley, Marianne Gascoyne and Alexander Tate.
- Musicians in our Church
- The Baptisms of George Alexander and Amelia Rose and their parents, godparents, family and friends as they come to St Mary's Church
- Paul Ridgewell and Helen Coombs getting Married on the 21st of July
- James Hawksworth as he begins work at Springwood Academy
- Parish Councils for North and South Wootton

Rector	James Nash 673742: james@churchinthewoottons.net The Rectory, 47 Castle Rising Road, South Wootton, PE30 3JA James' day off is a Friday
Curate	Dan Tansey 07928 825060: dan@churchinthewoottons.net
	Dan's day off is a Friday
Assistant Priest	Linda Ashby 672893: linda_ashby@tiscali.co.uk
Associate Priest	Richard Bowett 636020: richardbowett@yahoo.co.uk
Administrator	Laura Hawksworth 673742:
	rectoryoffice@churchinthewoottons.net